
 

Dear Families, 
 
Last Friday, the whole school came alive with cultural activities as we celebrated 
'European Languages Day'.  The event was co-ordinated by our talented Mrs Culpin and 
all teachers put themselves forward to represent a different country. The children learnt 
songs, played games, tasted different foods and discussed the differences in cultures.  
 

On Tuesday, Year 5 were joined by some interesting creatures as they brought their     
science lessons to life with ZooLab. They handled snakes, millipedes and a giant snail all 
focused on 'classification'. It is wonderful when learning is brought to life!  
 

However in Year 3, the focus was on the prehistoric kind of creatures. Parents and             
families joined us for our dinosaur dig as children turned into palaeontologists                    
excavating and sorting fossils and gems. A trip to Dinosaur Isle is planned straight after 
half term where they will be given a tour by an expert and an opportunity to find their 
very own fossil.  
 

We are pleased to announce that our new pupil leaders have been busy creating their 
very first newsletter. This will be written every half term so look out for their hard 
work!  Please see our additional email for their newsletter or grab a copy from the      
office. 
 

Keeping safe – This week Mrs Hussey led an assembly about keeping safe. She                 
discussed with the children about who is responsible for keeping children safe. The     
children were fantastic at telling Mrs Hussey about the adults who can keep children 
safe but also recognised that they are also responsible for keeping themselves safe. 
One of the main points discussed was about road safety and how children can make 
sure they are safe, especially when on their bikes and scooters. Please can you talk to 
your children about this as we need to make sure that all of our children are taking care 
when coming to and leaving school and are aware of where cars can be. We have had 
some incidents recently where children have been cycling or scootering very fast and 
have not been aware of approaching cars. 

Next week, we look forward to our music enrichment day on Monday and an                  
opportunity to meet some well known authors who aim to inspire our own writing on 
Friday including Peter Bunzl who wrote Cogheart.  
 

Have a safe and relaxing weekend.  
Mrs Dyer 

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT NEWS 
On Monday we were joined by primary and          

secondary colleagues who observed mathematics 
teaching in Year 5 and 6 as part of a project on 

transition. The focus was on how we can all work 
together to support our children as they move from 

primary to secondary education. My thanks to         
the teaching teams who opened up their                      

classrooms and the children were fantastic                           
ambassadors of the school.  

Mid Morning Break Prices 

1 Slice of Toast  25p  ½ Tea-Cake  25p 
1 Tea-Cake   50p  2 Slices of Toast   50p 
1 Crumpet   50p  Water   50p 

        Cuplet                   50p 
These mid morning break prices have been provided by Caterlink 

and are not set by school. Children are encouraged to drink     
water throughout the day, please provide a water bottle in school 

which can be topped up whenever necessary. Thank you. 



 

 

 

Diary Dates 2017 
 

Tues 10th Oct 2017 Year 6 UKSA 
Sailing Trip. 

Tues 10th Oct & Thurs 12th Oct 
2017 Individual Photographs. 

Wed 11th Oct 2017 EYFS Open 
morning for September intake 2018 
parents. 

Thurs 12th Oct 2017 Year 2 Trip to 
the Library. 

Fri 13th Oct 2017 Literary Festival.  

Tues 17th Oct 2017 Year 2 - Showing of work at 3.00 p.m. 

Wed 18th Oct 2017 EYFS - Phonics Information Afternoon    
Session 2.20-2.50pm 

Wed 18th Oct 2017 EYFS - Phonics Information Evening Session 
6.00-6.30pm 

Thurs 19th Oct 2017 Year 6 Boat Building at 9. 00 a. m.             
Parents welcome to join - Please sign in at the office. 

Fri 20th Oct 2017 Last day of Term.  

Sat 21st Oct 2017 Helping Hands Halloween Disco            
5.30-7.30pm 

Mon 23rd Oct - Fri 27th Oct 2017 HALF TERM.  

Tues 31st Oct 2017 Deadline for Secondary School Applications 

Wed 1st Nov 2017 EYFS Open Afternoon for September intake 
2018 parents. 

Mon 6th Nov 2017 Flu Vaccinations for Years EYFS, 1 , 2, 3, 4.  

Thurs 9th Nov 2017 Year 4 Harry Potter Trip.  

Thurs 9th Nov 2017 Year 5/6 Cinema Trip.  

Fri 10th Nov 2017 Year 4 Cinema Trip.  

Fri 17th Nov 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Mon 27th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening.  

Wed 29th Nov 2017 Parents’ Evening.  

Sat 2nd Dec 2017 Helping Hands Christmas Fayre 1 2. 00-
3.00pm 

Tues 5th & Wed 6th Dec 2017 EYFS Nativity.  

Wed 6th & Thurs 7th Dec 2017 KS1  Christmas Play.  

Fri 8th Dec 2017 KS2 Christmas at The Minister.  

Wed 20th Dec 2017 Last day of the Autumn term.  

Thurs 21st Dec 2017 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 22nd Dec 2017 - Wed 3rd Jan 2018 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS.  

Thurs 4th Jan 2018 First Day of Spring Term.  

Mon 12th Feb - Fri 16th Feb 2018 HALF TERM.  

Mon 26th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening.  

Wed 28th Feb 2018 Parents’ Evening.  

Thurs 1st March 2018 World Book Day - Dress Up Day. 

Fri 30th March - Fri 13th April 2018 EASTER HOLIDAYS.  

Thurs 5th July 2018 EYFS / KS1  Sports Day.  

Fri 6th July 2018 KS2 Sports Day.  

Mon 23rd July 2018 DEVELOPMENT DAY. 

Fri 20th July 2018 Last day of the Summer Term.  

 

New dates will be added each week - Please check the box for 
NEW to see any added dates.  

Music Tuition 

If there are any children who would like to 

learn a musical instrument please 

see the office. 

Thank you. 

Development Days                  

so far……... 

 Friday 17th November 2017 

 Thursday 21st December 2017 

 Monday 23rd July 2018 

******* 



 
Teaching Team for September 2017 

EYFS - Mrs Shaw (Carisbrooke) & Miss Hollands (Yarmouth)              

Year 1 -  Mrs White (Corfe) & Miss Hayward (Hurst)                             

Year 2 - Miss Allen (Balmoral) & Miss Fry (Windsor)                              

Year 3 - Mrs Barbour nee Abrook (Arundel) & Mrs Scott (Dover)                            

Year 4 - Miss Loveluck (Tintagel) & Miss Bekesi (Warwick)                   

Year 5 - Miss Hannon (Edinburgh) & Miss Cunningham (Stirling)          

Year 6 - Miss McDonald (Durham) & Mrs Tingle (York) 

Dates for Diaries:-  

Halloween Disco - Saturday 21st             
October - 5.30-7.30pm  

Deadline for run Sponsor Money           
Competition – Friday  3.11.17 

Annual General Meeting – Tuesday 7th 
November 9.00am 

Christmas Fayre – Saturday 2nd         
December 12.00-3.00 pm 

NEXT MEETING - Tuesday 07.11.17 



 



  

Dinners will be £1.85 per 

day and £9.25 per week. 



 

Arts & crafts         
projects that are 

simple to do. 

An exciting club with friends.
Arts and crafts projects 
that are simple to do.

Learn the game of Tag  
Rugby with your friends 

and stay healthy.  

Game, Set, Match!!!

An opportunity to learn this 
sport with friends

Shinpads are required. 

An opportunity to 
learn this sport 

with friends
Shinpads are           

required.

An opportunity to learn this 
sport with friends

Shinpads are required.

Learn the game of           
Tennis with your friends 

and stay healthy.  

Game, Set, Match!!!
Learn dance techniques 
with a group of friends.    

A fun musical session in                    
preparation for VIAM.            

A sporting                        
opportunity to 

learn a new game.

An exciting opportunity 
to learn the art of  

Fencing.

An exciting opportunity to 
grow some plants and 

keep the school looking 
good. 

 

   

An exciting opportunity 
learn the art of magic.   

 

   

Complete homework with 
your friends 

 

ENRICHMENT CLUBS 

Our new club, fencing has proved to be very popular indeed and the children who have participated have 

all had an amazing time. Fencing club will be advertised next term too. 

Payment for clubs should now be made to the school office with all clubs being £8.00 part from Fencing 

which is £12.00. Please ensure the correct money is enclosed and the envelope is clearly labelled with 

your child’s name, class and which club you are paying for. 

Our Autumn Term 2 Club Form will be out week commencing 16th October 2017 with all clubs starting 

the week after half term. These enrichment clubs will be run for 7 weeks. They will finish on Week           

commencing 11th Dec. Look out for our new clubs…….. 

Thank you, Mrs Teague. 



 


